

Date 12-08-2023

S.L.C. Committee Agenda

Chair: Aimee D.	Alt-Chair: Open
Activities: Jen C.	Alt-Activities: Melaney D-G.
Secretary: Kendra G.	Alt-Secretary: Jen K.
Merch Coordinator: Mark W.	Alt-Merch Coordinator: Thad H.
Treasurer: Claire G.	Alt-Treasurer: Madi E.

Treasurer

- Total Balance: 4,227.96

Merchandise

- Thad H. is our new Alt-Merch chair.
- Merch chair needs the old vector file for the design to put on the group's t-shirts for this year.
- Group is still looking for a vendor for merchandise.
 - Geno is going to get the info that he has on a vendor.
 - Goal is to have a vendor with their prices to be voted on by the next meeting in January.
 - Second goal after a decision is made on the vendor is to have the merch in hand by February.

Activities

- **Pre-Event**
 - Jen and Mel are responsible for making a grocery list, shopping, and checking if we have enough supplies for the event.
 - Jen is going to get with the treasurer to see if there is still a receipt for the food from last year, so she can get an estimate of what we will need to get for the event.
 - Group voted to keep the \$5.00 entry fee.
 - Pre-Event will be on March 2nd 2024 at St. Lukes church.
 - Renting hall from 2pm-8pm.
 - Bingo, dinner, 50/50, raffle, and speaker.
 - Taco Dinner (Beef and chicken)
 - Rick H. will be the speaker.
 - Schedule to be determined.
 - Flier is finished and will be submitted.
 - Aimee has to submit it.
- **Campout**
 - Aimee has a back up P.A. System
 - Ideas for activities
 - Volleyball
 - Aimee has volleyball nets the group can borrow.
 - Tie-Dye

- Mel has some tie-dye supplies she will be donating.
 - Still could use more dye.
- Cornhole
 - Aimee and Thad have some games that can be borrowed for the event.
 - Group can ask others to borrow more games to make sure we have enough.
- Chalk
 - Some chalk has been donated to the group.
- Poker run
- Cake Walk
- Wiffle Ball
 - Thad is donating wiffle ball supplies.
 - Kendra is donating a children's wiffle ball T.

Meetings

- Cecil D. will be the Friday night Speaker.
- Susan Lea will be our Saturday night speaker.
- Possibly add more meetings through the day or in the evening
- Possibly add a workshop

Old Business

- Reach out to Smithville
 - Smithville has been contacted and gave us the 2nd weekend (10th, 11th, and 12th) in May to possibly have our event.
 - Insurance needs to be paid and provided up front this year.
 - Group will be looking into local insurance companies.
- Group needs to follow up with freedom to change to see if they returned our kickball bases.
 - Our bases have been returned to us.
- Still waiting to receive Smithville's email information from Rebecca.
 - Group has received info for the email now we just have to set it up.
 - The chair, treasurer, and the secretary will be on the e-mail.
 - Only the chair will be able to submit anything to the webmaster or shared service.
- Smithville is still searching for former guidelines for the group.
 - The group will try to contact Veneta again to see if she still has the last known ones.
- The group is in need of key tags.
 - An anonymous donor gave the group \$30 to buy keytags.
 - Will be picked up before the next meeting.
- Mark has our cooler at his house.
- We are still waiting to receive the rest of the money from Freedom to Change from last year.
 - Will be on hold until Freedom to change figures out their tax issue.

New Business

- Freedom to Change, Hogfish, and Unity day all have raffle items to donate to us.
 - We have received raffle donations from Unity Day.
 - Madi is going to see about the donations from Hog fish on the 17th.